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Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Has the MRT-RRT provided advice to the department on immigration and refugee 
matters? 
If so, what is the nature of this advice? Was this advice implemented into the 
department’s policies regarding immigration and refugee matters? 
 
Answer: 
 
The tribunals do not have a policy or advisory role, and have not provided advice to 
the department on migration or refugee policy matters.   The tribunals' roles, 
jurisdiction and powers are set out in the Migration Act 1958 and the Migration 
Regulations 1994.  The tribunals and department have a Memorandum of 
Understanding which sets out liaison arrangements between the tribunals and the 
department. 


